





এস ও এস হারম্যান মেইনার কলেজ ঢাকা





Message from the Chairman

It gives me immense pleasure to learn that SOS Hermann Gmeiner College Dhaka is going to bring out another issue of its Annual Magazine (2023) on the occasion of 23rd June, 'International SOS Children's Village Day' which commemorates

the Birth Anniversary of the founding father of SOS Children's Villages International, Professor Dr. Hermann Gmeiner. As the Chairman of the Governing Body, it is my pleasure to address you through the pages of our esteemed college magazine.

First and foremost, I would like to express my utmost gratitude to each and every one of you for your dedication and hard work. Our college has always been a shining beacon of knowledge and excellence and it is because of your relentless efforts that we continue to thrive. It is important to remember that our college is not just about academics; it is a holistic institution that nurtures character, values, and leadership. We strive to instill in our students a sense of responsibility, empathy, and the importance of giving back. I urge you all to engage in community service initiatives actively and embrace opportunities to make a positive impact on the world around you.

I would like to express my gratitude to the teachers and staff who work tirelessly behind the scenes to ensure the smooth functioning of our college. Your dedication and commitment to the betterment of our students is truly commendable. I also extend my heartfelt appreciation to the parents and guardians who entrust us with the education and well-being of their children. Your unwavering support is invaluable. As we move forward, let us remember that our college is a vibrant community where each individual has the power to make a difference. Let us continue to strive for excellence, to embrace diversity, and to create an environment where everyone feels valued and respected.

On behalf of the Governing Body, I extend my best wishes to all of you. May your journey at our college be filled with joy, growth, and countless opportunities.

With warm regards,

Dr. Md. Enamul Haque

National Director SOS Children's Village International in Bangladesh

Chairman, Governing Body

SOS Hermann Gmeiner College Dhaka





Message from the Principal

23 June 2023 marks on the birth anniversary of Dr. Hermann Gmeiner, the great philanthropist and the founder of SOS Children's Villages International. Like every year a week long programme named Hermann Gmeiner Week is celebrated in the month of June to glorify his birthday. In keeping with its tradition

SOS Hermann Gmeiner College Dhaka is going to publish its annual magazine on this day.

The all round development of creative faculty of children is a fundamental aim of education. We encourage our students to participate in various extra-curriculur activities which are sometimes considered no less important than achieving academic excellence. The college magazine being a wonderful platform plays a vital role in developing the inherent talent, unique ideas and thoughts of the young learners. The young ones unveil themselves throughout their writings. This helps the students sharpen their feelings, colour their imagination and nourish finer taste in them.

I must appreciate all the concerned people and the stakeholders who have contributed their interest and enthusiasm to make the publication a success.

I would like to express my gratitude to Dr. Md. Enamul Haque, the National Director of SOS Children's Village International in Bangladesh and Chairman of the College Governing Body for his tremendous support and valuable guidance regarding the publication of the magazine.

Finally I would like to offer my profound tribute to the memory of Dr. Hermann Gmeiner whose great idea continues to change the lives of millions of underprivileged children around the world through SOS Children's Villages.

Rafia Akhter Principal SOS Hermann Gmeiner College Dhaka



এস ও এস হারম্যান মেইনার কলেজ ঢাকা

আমাদেৱ কথা

আলহামদুলিল্লাহ।

মহান আল্লাহ্ রাব্বুল আলামিনের অশেষ অনুগ্রহে আমাদের নিয়মিত বার্ষিক প্রকাশনা **'শতদল'** শিক্ষার্থীদের মননশীলতাকে ধারণ করে আবারো পাপড়ি মেলতে যাচেছ।

করোনার ভয় কাটিয়ে পুরো পৃথিবীর সঙ্গে আমরাও স্বত:স্কৃতি দিন যাপন করছি। আমাদের ভাবনাগুলোও নির্ভয়ে পাখা মেলেছে। শিক্ষার্থীদের লেখা এবং আঁকায় এই অনুভবগুলো দারুণ প্রাঞ্জল। কচি হাতের লেখা গল্প, প্রবন্ধ, ভ্রমণ কাহিনি, খৃতিকথা হয়তো সাহিত্যিক মানদণ্ডের কষ্টি পাথরে উত্তীর্ণ হতে পারবেনা। তবে যথার্থ দিকনির্দেশনা এবং নিয়মিত অনুশীলনের মাধ্যমে এদের মাঝা থেকেও কালজায়ী সাহিত্যিকের আবির্ভাব সম্ভব বলে আমরা বিশ্বাস করি। তাৎক্ষণিক গল্প লেখায় তাদের অনেকের পারদর্শিতা আমাদের এই বিশ্বাসকে আরো দৃঢ় করেছে। আমাদের তিনজন সম্মানিত সহকর্মী তাদের লেখা দিয়ে 'শতদল' কে সমৃদ্ধ করেছেন।

কলেজ পরিচালনা পর্যদের সম্মানিত সভাপতি মহোদয়ের উদার পৃষ্ঠপোষকতা এবং অধ্যক্ষ মহোদয়ের একনিষ্ঠ সম্পৃক্ততা আমাদের উৎসাহিত করেছে। উপাধ্যক্ষ মহোদয়ের সার্বক্ষণিক সহায়তা আমাদের কাজকে সহজ করেছে। সকলের প্রতি আমাদের আন্তরিক শ্রদ্ধা এবং কৃতজ্ঞতা। মুদ্রণ এবং অনাকাঙ্খিত ভুল ক্রটি ক্ষমা করে পাঠক **'শতদল'** কে সাদরে গ্রহণ করবে এই আশাবাদ ব্যক্ত করছি।

<mark>'শতদল'</mark> এর সৌন্দর্য বিকশিত হোক শতরূপে শতধারায়।

সম্পাদনা পরিষদ



পিছনে দাঁড়িয়ে (বাম দিক থেকে) ঃ শৃতিশ সানা, কাজী নিলোজা সোহান, শিরীণ খাদিজা ফারহানা, মোহাম্মদ মাসুম পারভেজ শিশির, ইসরাত জাহান উপমা, মোঃ আবদুল্লাহ আল মামুন

সামনে বসা (বা<mark>ম দিক থে</mark>কে) ঃ সেহেলী রুমানা , নাজনীন সুলতানা , রাফিয়া আখতার (অধ্যক্ষ) , শামছুননাহার হক (উপাধ্যক্ষ) , সায়মা নওরীন , দিলরুবা আক্তার।